MINUTES

ST. LOUIS ASSOCIATION MISSOURI MID-SOUTH CONFERENCE 
UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
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SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 2012
IMMANUEL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

221 CHURCH STREET, FERGUSON, MO 63135
PRE-MEETING ACTIVITIES
Rev. Donna Kendrick-Philips (St. Philip’s UCC and Association Council President) welcomed the delegates and guests. Rev. Nokuphiwa S. Langeni, Acting Associate Pastor at Immanuel, opened the gathering with prayer and gave building information.  Music was provided by Joyce Holland.  The theme of this year’s activities was “Together We Are Better.”  Workshops surrounding this theme included the following:  Memphis Connection with Paul Eknes-Tucker, Budget Preview with Tom Ressler and Ken Ulmer, ByLaws Update with Donna Kendrick-Philips and Susan Leary, Neighborhood Houses with Darlene Sowell, “Feed My Sheep” with Archilla Buford and Johnniest Henry, Lydia’s House and Doorways with Carolyn Held and Michael Mullins, and “Do This in Remembrance of Me” with Joan Hensley and Brenda Booth. Each delegate could participate in two groups (35 minutes each) during the morning session.  A light breakfast before the workshops and a lunch following the workshops were provided by Immanuel Church.   
FALL BUSINESS MEETING—ST. LOUIS ASSOCIATION
Entertainment for the gathering was furnished by the Immanuel Puppet Ministry.
At the conclusion of the performance, Rev. Langeni opened the meeting with prayer.  Following the prayer President Donna Kendrick-Philips called the meeting to order, welcomed the delegates, and asked for the roll call of churches.  

A Roll Call of Churches by Karen Sell (Epiphany UCC) indicated that 31 churches out of 47 were present.  A quorum was present.

MINUTES
President Philips then asked the delegates to review the 2011 minutes.

There were corrections to the minutes.  The date of the meeting was September 24, 2011. The street number for Christ the King is 11370 Old Halls Ferry Road.  “Mar” Wessels should be Marc Wessels.  “Tracy” Blackmon should be Traci Blackmon. Kathie Spross (St. John’s Evangelical UCC) moved that the minutes be approved.  Jo Litto (St. John’s Evangelical UCC) seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

SPEAK OUTS
Rev. Starsky Wilson (St. John’s UCC, North Grand), President of Deaconess Foundation spoke about the expansion of The Deaconess Foundation Congregational Health Grant Program which is designed to support congregations in their efforts to promote health in their communities.
Karen Sell, Financial Secretary of the St. Louis Association, encouraged churches to use the St. Louis Association bulletin inserts.  At the meeting, copies of the insert were given to one representative of each church present.  (Copies were mailed to churches with no members attending the meeting.)
Tom Ressler (St. Paul UCC, St. Louis) talked about hygiene kits which his congregation is collecting for Church World Service until the end of November.  He invited other churches to participate.

Donna Pupillo (First Congregational Church of St. Louis UCC) from Deaconess Parish Nurse Ministry talked about the Deaconess program concerning mental health issues and lay help promoters.
Jeff Mignerone (Eden UCC) spoke about the conference youth event and the “save the date flyer” for the event.

Darlene Sowell (St. John’s UCC, North Grand), CEO of Neighborhood Houses, talked about the planning for the Neighborhood Houses centennial celebration.

COMMITTEE ON MINISTRY
A written report had been submitted.  Co-chair Karen Miller (Calvary UCC) indicated that there was one addition to the report since the submission.  Rev. David Mehl resigned from St. Lucas.
PREPARATION ON MINISTRY —e-mailed report submitted.

Dottie Dwyer (Parkway UCC) introduced the six active Members in Discernment present.  They were recognized and thanked with a copy of the book Covenant by Jane Fisler Hoffmann.
COUNCIL REPORT Donna Kendrick-Philips had submitted an emailed report.  
BY-LAW TEAM UPDATE
Sue Leary (St. Philip’s UCC) talked about the team working on updating the by-laws talking with churches, pastors, and members of Association committees.  They are also looking at other association by-laws and the UCC constitution.  They want the by-laws to reflect where we will be.  The process involves (1) visioning, (2) writing, (3) reviewing and adapting\revising.  

VISION STATEMENT
The proposed vision statement for the Association was presented and those attending the meeting read it together.  The statement was developed following Bible study in many of our churches.  Dwayne Dollgener (St. John’s UCC, Chesterfield) suggested that the phrase “God’s Justice” be included in the statement.
OUTREACH COMMITTEE —e-mail report submitted.

Donna Pupillo (First Congregational Church of St. Louis UCC) and Florence Simonson (Parkway UCC) presented. They indicated that they welcome others to be involved in the conversation about how funds are allocated.  They said that $118,000 is available for 2013.  They said that one program received an increase and others a decrease.  They said that the current process is that the agencies do applications, the outreach committee decides who on the committee will do each visit, and then a decision is made on what is given to each group.  It was indicated, in response to a question, that the committee looks at UCC representation on agency boards and that one program received a lesser allocation due to lack of UCC representation in the recent past. 
Dwayne Dollgener moved and Dee St. Clair (St. Martin UCC, High Ridge) seconded the motion that the report by approved as presented.  

NOMINATING COMMITTEE—e-mailed report submitted.
Sandy Stevenson (St. Philip’s UCC) presented the slate and indicated that there were still some openings.  Sandy moved that the slate be approved as presented.  Kathie Spross seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
ASSOCIATE CONFERENCE MINISTER’S REPORT —no e-mail report submitted.

Marc Wessels was unable to attend the meeting.  
INSTALLATION OF NEWLY ELECTED COMMITTEE MEMBERS.

New committee members were installed by Donna Kendrick-Philips and Paul Emily (Bethany-Peace UCC).
PROPOSED BUDGET 
An e-mail report had been submitted.  Ken Ulmer (Peace UCC), Association Treasurer, and Tom Ressler, Association Bookkeeper, presented the budget.  As noted previously, a “Budget Preview” was part of the spapshot sessions.  Ken noted that 2013 expected income is lower than in past years but also noted that $2000 is included for Memphis area projects.  Ken talked about the “Total Return Method” of reporting investments.  He also encouraged churches to look at church vitality possibilities.
Ken Ulmer moved that the budget be approved as presented.  Margaret Philip, (St. Thomas UCC), seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

There was a question from Glory to Glory UCC because they believed that they had made a donation to the Association in 2012.  Tom Ressler said that he would investigate.

David Gerth (St. John’s UCC, North Grand) then stated that he had a concern about the Association donation to St. John’s Ministry.  Rev. Starsky Wilson stated that the Association had been asked one year ago to look into the disagreement between St. John’s Church and St. John’s Ministry.  David Gerth moved an amendment to the motion stating that the line item for St. John’s Ministry be held until further review of the conflict between the church and the ministry with the results of the investigation being returned to this body.  Herbert Beckton (St. John’s UCC, North Grand) seconded the motion to amend.

A hand vote was taken on the amendment.  32 were in favor.  34 opposed.  16 abstained.  There was a request for a roll call vote.  32 were in favor.  39 opposed.  17 abstained.
The budget as presented was voted on.  It was approved as presented.

Rita Hill (Pilgrim Congregational UCC), asked what happens when there is money remaining at the end of the year.  Ken and Tom indicated that any extra is usually carried over to the next fiscal year.  

Virginia Gilbert (Epiphany UCC) asked if the Association has a mechanism for resolving conflict.  Donna Kendrick Philips suggested that there is no formal mechanism but that she thought that conflict might be resolved with prayer and discussion as well as the involvement of the conference staff and the Committee on Ministry.
A discussion followed on who should or should not be involved in a resolution of conflict with the additional suggestion by Rita Hill that a conflict resolution professional could be employed.
David Gerth said that he was grateful that the body had “stepped into the muck.”

Kevin Cameron (Parkway UCC) wanted it clearly noted that some felt that the Conference staff would not be helpful in resolving a disagreement.
CLOSING WORSHIP

Worship with a theme of “Together We Are Better” followed.

ADJOURNMENT

Ann Hicks (St. Luke’s UCC, Imperial) moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Marsha Ramsey (Ivy Chapel UCC) seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned at approximately 3:30 PM. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Sell

Acting Secretary

St. Louis Association Council
